




























































August 9th, 2025 

City of Lodi 

Attn: Jennifer Rhyne C/O John Della Monica  

221 W. Pine St. Lodi Ca  

RE: Lodi Access Center - Construction Management Services  

Subject: Contract Amendment (time and cost extension) 

Dear Jennifer, 

During construction at the Lodi Access Center, unforeseen conditions have resulted in changes and additional 

scope for the General Contractor, Bobo Construction. These changes have extended the project schedule 

several months beyond the original completion date, which remains undetermined as we are still evaluating 

the scope, associated costs, and overall duration of the impacts. This has in turn extended the need for 

Division 01’s Construction Management services. 

As discussed and requested by the City, Division 01 is seeking a contract amendment in the amount of 

$50,000.00. This figure, provided by the City as a provisional budget, reflects our best current understanding 

of the remaining effort required and may also need to cover additional costs associated with Terracon testing 

services originally included in our budget. All services will continue to be billed at the hourly rates established 

in our existing agreement (attached in response email) 

Given the evolving nature of these changes, this amendment is intended to provide the necessary resources to 

address project needs as they arise. We will continue to monitor and track all costs and time impacts and will 

coordinate with the city should further adjustments be required. 

Please let me know if you need any additional information or supporting documentation to process this 

request. 

Sincerely,  

 

Paul H. Bickford 

President – Owner 

Mailing Address: 221 W. Oak St. Suite B. Lodi CA 95240 

Mobile: (209) 224-7040 

Paul@division01cms.com 

Legal Structure: Bickford Ventures, Inc is DBA Division 01 Construction Management Services.  

EIN # 82-176285 

Paul H. Bickford
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